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From:  Domenica Padula, Assistant Attorney General, Chief of the Criminal Division 
 
Date:  February 26, 2025 
 
Re:  Attorney General’s Office Criminal Division – Caseload and Responsibilities 
 
 
I am submitting this written testimony in follow-up to Attorney General Clark’s testimony before 
the House Judiciary Committee on Thursday, February 20, 2025. This testimony details the 
caseload both for the Attorney General’s Office (AGO) Criminal Division – Criminal Litigation 
Unit and for the Vermont Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force (VT-ICAC). It also 
provides an outline of our plan to more robustly coordinate the prosecutions of violent crimes 
with the State’s Attorneys’ Offices. Beyond the scope of this memo is a variety of work 
unrelated to caseload (such as serving on boards and commissions, like the Criminal Justice 
Council).  
 
Everyone deserves to be safe and feel safe in our communities. That is why Attorney General 
Clark has prioritized prosecuting the most violent complex crimes—homicides, sexual assaults, 
domestic violence, and sexual exploitation of children. We look forward to continuing our work 
with the State’s Attorneys to further this shared goal.
 

I. Background 

The Criminal Division consists of three specialized units and is overseen by the Criminal 
Division Chief:  

 Criminal Litigation Unit: handles criminal prosecutions across the state and prioritizes 
the most serious complex felonies (homicides, sexual assault crimes, crimes against 
children). 

o Six prosecutor positions (two currently open). 
 VT-ICAC:  is a law enforcement agency within the AGO and undertakes investigations 

and prosecutions of serious violent felonies of child exploitation, including those 
involving child sex abuse material (previously referred to as child pornography). 
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2. Hold a one-on-one meeting between the Criminal Division Chief and each State’s 
Attorney to discuss their current homicide cases and any potential support for the 
prosecution of any homicides currently under investigation in their county. 

Along with this work, the Attorney General continues to support the Department of State’s 
Attorneys and Sheriffs’ (DSAS) budget request. To further collaboration, we will seek to 
schedule regular monthly meetings between the Executive Director of the DSAS and the AGO’s 
Director of Policy and Legislative Affairs to discuss policy and budget matters related to public 
safety. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 

Domenica Padula 
 
Chief, Criminal Division 
Office of the Attorney General  
109 State Street, Montpelier, VT 05609 
Domenica.Padula@Vermont.gov 

 


